STABLES THEATRE & ARTS CENTRE
Minutes of the meeting of the COUNCIL OF MANAGEMENT 

held on Tuesday 24th January 2017
PRESENT:
Chris Lacey (Chairman), Andy Bissenden (Vice-Chairman), 
Rob Hustwayte (Vice-Chairman), David Ames (Hon. Treasurer), 
Harriet Davey (Hon. Secretary), Cliff Brooker, Jo Flay,Veronica Sceal, 
Mike Willard
APOLOGIES:
Jane Richardson, Tim Pearce 
1. Minutes of the Previous Meeting:
The Minutes of the meeting held on 29th November 2016 were approved by the Council and signed by the Chairman.
2. Matters Arising:
a) Treasure Island:  Neil Selman is unable to direct this production in December 2017.  It has been decided to replace this with a production of Tom’s Midnight Garden directed by Niall Whitehead and Barbara Ward.
3. 2017 Season:
Same Time Next Year is going well.  
Witness for the Prosecution is now in rehearsal.

Peter Mould has agreed to bring Talking Heads during June; this will be a co-production with a 50/50 split.  There are also other shows coming in June.

Bowler Crab have asked to bring Othello during October.
4. Finance:
The Treasurer submitted the last quarter’s accounts (see attached).  As a general rule our financial situation is a little better than last year, although membership collections are down a little.

5. Little Theatre Guild Meeting 4.2.17:  
The Little Theatre Guild’s Regional Meeting will take place at the Stables on 4th February 2017.  Tim Pearce (who was organising the event) will now be away on this date and will email final figures to the Chairman for catering purposes.  The meeting will be from 10.30am to approx. 1pm; coffee and tea will be provided as will snacks at lunchtime.  The bar will be open.  All members of the Council of Management were invited to attend.

ACTION:  It is planned to ask the question “what benefit is the LTG to our Theatre” at the QA session.
6. Annual General Meeting 27th March 17:

The AGM was discussed.  There are vacancies for one Vice-Chairman and three members of the Council.
7. Stables Day 4.3.17:

Jo Flay has agreed to organise this event and to organise publicity plus social media publicity.  The newly launched 1066 Youth Theatre will show a short film and the stage will be set up among other events for people to visit.  There will be no formal proceedings ie. speeches.  The bar will be open and tea and coffee will be provided.  
ACTION:  Flyers to advertise this event to be inserted into programmes for the February production.

8. New Website:

The new website will be live at the end of January 2017.  Jo Flay will be in charge of this with Andy Bissenden and Jane Richardson helping.

Peter Mould will now be in charge of Facebook postings.
9. Refurbishment:
All jobs are on target and nearly finished.
10. Any Other Business:

a)  A live band will play in the Gwen Watford Gallery before and after performances of One Man Two Guvnors (early 60’s music).
b) Jo Flay has had enquiries from a couple of Dance Schools re. hiring space during the day.  It was agreed that the rate should be £20 per hour during Box Office hours.
c) It was agreed to start a cleaning contract to thoroughly clean backstage after shows at a set fee of £30.
d) Andy Bissenden confirmed that the new key system is up and running and should now be used by all staff.

e) Peter Clarke sent in a list of jobs to be done.

ACTION:  To be actioned (AB).

f) Plumpton College have asked to bring in a group of young adults to help with simple jobs in the Theatre
ACTION:  More information to be requested (JF).
There being no further business, the meeting ended at 9.20pm.
The next meeting of the Council of Management will be held on Tuesday 28th February 2017 at the Stables Theatre.
The Little Theatre Guild meeting will be held at the Theatre on 4th February 2017
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